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Hello everyone, Thanks for taking time to connect with the ministry through the newsletter. I 
appreciate your prayers  and financial  support!  Luana is doing a great job putting this together. So, 
these are some of the highlights and moments we want to share with you.

At time we need to clean up the 
"campo" This is an area in front 
of the church. It is actually part 
of the  the dirt road. The mayors 
office has failed to keep it's 
promise to asphalt our road. So, 
pastor  Léo keeps the grass cut 
down. Kids use the area to play. 
Adults use it to visit. We also use 
this area for barbecues! 
Brazilians are great at adapting 
to the surroundings.

Playing in the band has been a 
great experience. It also has 
given plenty opportunity to trust 
the Lord with the many details in 
learning and preparing for 
Sunday worship. I don't always 
have every detail "under my 
fingers"! So, trusting is 
better than stressing.

.This little boy is Isaac. He is the 
son of a single mother who is a 
member of the church. He is 
sweet as can be. He also has a 
voracious appetite! I was teasing 
him one time about sharing with 
me  one of the four bananas that 
he was about to devour. 
I didn't get one!
In the picture, he is showing me a 
picture he drew of me wearing 
my bandana. It was so cute!

.

.This is the Highlight for the 
month! "Love in Action"  We 
love going out to the park 
with our signs and sowing 
the seeds of love to those 
that need a hug, a snack or 
most of all prayer! One 
young man came for prayer. 
He said when he saw us his 
heart started beating real 
fast. He felt like the Lord was 
telling him to get prayer for 
his family which was in a 
crisis. Please pray for this 
ministry. Pray for 
divine connections.

We were in a series about the disciples. I chose to talk about 
Peter, James and John. These three were with Jesus at 
some extraordinary times. My teaching was related to our 
development towards intimacy with Jesus
Ok friends that is it for this month. Please keep us in your 
prayers. Bless you all!   Bob Lesher


